Swan City Council Meeting Minutes
February 7, 2023

Present: Mayor Harding, Clerk Heywood, Downing, Gobbel, Harding, Harding, and Smith
The meeting was brought to order at 6:30 pm.  
A motion was made to approve the minutes: 1) Gobbel  2) S. Harding  All were in agreement.
The meeting began with Councilman B. Harding asking where the city would be taking the extra funds for the street budget.  He was told the extra would come from the options fund.  
Next, Councilwoman Downing asked what the city keeps in the Maple St. garage.  The mayor told her there are water supplies in there.
A discussion was held about the maximum tax levy.  All council members agreed to pass it as presented.
Then, the mayor brought up the idea of increasing Brad Millison’s pay for checking the water levels by $10 a month and a cost of living raise every January thereafter.  A motion was made to do this: 1) Gobbel  2) B. Harding  All were in agreement.
There was also some discussion on whether Bill Moore’s pay should be increased, but it was decided to wait on this until he asks for more money.
Next, Councilman Gobbel led a discussion on water payment options.  In the end, since this would only be something done out of conveniences’ sake, it was decided to leave the payment system the way it is.
A need for cleanup in the city park was discussed.  The idea of combining it with a city picnic was introduced.
A couple of topics for a future community-wide letter was discussed.
Then, the subject of the bugginess of city hall was talked about.  The building is not air-tight and because of this, insects moving indoors has always and will continue to be a problem.  It was decided that the city should look into paying someone to spray the building periodically. The mayor said he would talk with the pest control guy who does his own house.
Maintenance on the swing set was talked about.
Councilwoman Downing told the city that Hartford has extra Christmas lights they want to give away.  The council decided that the city already has enough of their own.
A motion was made to approve the bills: 1) Downing  2) S. Harding  All were in agreement
A motion was made to adjourn: 1) Gobbel  2) Downing  All were in agreement
Next meeting: March 7, 2023
